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STONEHAVEN TOWN PARTNERSHIP

Minutes of Board Meeting

held on 22nd March 2011
at the Invercarron Resource Centre, Stonehaven

	
	Item
	Action

	1.
	Welcome & apologies

Present:  Cllr. Peter Bellarby (chair), Pam Dobbie, Dennis Collie (DC), David Fleming, Niall Menzies, Doug Paton (substituting for Steve Holt)
Minute Secretary:
David Fleming
In attendance:

Karen McWilliam, Frank Budd, Allan Sutherland
Apologies:

Steven Holt, Diane Collinson (DColl)

	

	2.
	Minutes from last meeting (22nd February 2011)
Approval

The minutes had been circulated.  Under item 8, a letter had in fact been received in reply.  However, it was noted that Dr Backwell had since resigned from the Council, and that a Working Group had been set up under Kate Bond to develop a process for asset transfer.  A paper from the Director of Corporate Services is expected soon.
The minutes were agreed.

Actions – not referred to elsewhere

Item 3 - Presentation to the Area Committee

PB reported that the presentation had been well received, and that the funds for 2011/12 for the Area had been decided, and will be allocated to individual partnerships at the next Area Meeting.
Item 4 – Web site

The web site had been updated.  DF was asked to arrange that the Board minutes were put on the web site.

Item 7 – Joint Meeting with the Community Council 
The date for this was agreed as Wed 30th March at 7:30 in the Old Council Chamber.

Directors

Ken Venters had been asked to join, but was not available for this meeting.

Frank Budd was asked to join.  He said he was delighted to accept.

	DF

All invited



	7 ii

	Caravan Park
(Note: this item, and the next one, were dealt with early as FB and AS were present for them only)

PB introduced the discussion saying that Aberdeenshire Council had decided to get out of the business of running caravan parks, and wished to have local involvement in them.  Following an e-mail from Graham Wall of Aberdeenshire Council (in charge of caravan parks), AS had organised a meeting of interested parties.  AS reminded the Board of the history of trouble at the site (now much reduced), the need for investment, and the amount of work involved.  

FB, for the Tourism Group, realised that the site was an asset.  He had contacted Tony Barnett of the Caravan Club, and reported on their successful project at Forfar caravan site.  The AS meeting had tentatively come to the conclusion that involving the Caravan Club was the best route, since there may not be the capacity within the Town to fulfil all the necessary functions to upgrade and re-market the site.

It was agreed that FB should continue the dialogue with the Caravan Club.  Further DF was investigating the legal/ownership issues, in the light of the view that the land was owned by the Common Good Fund.

Once these two strands were further forward, a meeting should be held to establish a project group.  Attendees would be NM/FB/DF/PB.

PB thanked FB and AS for their initiative and work.

	PB/DF

DF to set up, once initial work to hand.

	5.
	Proposed Planning for Real exercise
The working group reported on its conclusions.  The draft brief was reviewed and a number of suggestions incorporated.  

DF said he would incorporate the changes and produce a single sided copy with the map, and KMcW offered to have it reproduced in colour at Viewmount.

It was agreed that certain parties involved in the north end of the Town should be spoken to in advance of general publicity.  PB and DF to undertake this.
AL and FB left the meeting at this point.


	DF

	3.
	Finance
DC reported that £994 had been paid to the Talking Newspaper, and £75 for the Feein’ market stall, leaving a balance of £2,555.

The Corporation Tax Return for the year ended 30 April 2010 had been made.

DF reported that an omission from the December 2011 minutes had come to light.  He requested that the meeting confirm that, at the its December meeting, it had agreed to the appointments as follows:

· Chairman – Cllr. Peter Bellarby

· Secretary – David Fleming

· Treasurer – Dennis Collie


	

	4.
	Approval of Grants
An update of the draft list of proposed projects was discussed.

MRI
It was decided to ask Ann Laing of MRI to attend the next meeting to establish how the community engagement was going to take place, and what STP’s role in this might be.
Town walking maps
It was decided to award £1,685 to fund the production of the Walking Maps for the Town.  It was requested that the STP logo was incorporated in any reprint.
Dunnottar Signage

After some discussion, it was felt that an approach should be made to the Planning Gain fund to address any shortfall.  NM was asked to give the necessary details to KMcW.

Business Improvement District
It was reported that the Business Association supported a move to investigate this.  Willie Munro had said in a telephone conversation that the Senior Management Team of Aberdeenshire Council had discussed this and, changing their stance, had agreed that each application should now be treated on its merits.  He asked that STP to follow this up and report back to him in due course.

It was agreed to support the facilitation of this to the tune of £500.  NM and DF to arrange a visit by the BIDS team to talk to businesses in the town.

Central Ticket Office
In SH’s absence, it was reported that a telephone line had been installed into the Town Hall, but that further work on the Ticket Office was still in progress.


	DF

DF/DC
NM

NM/DF



	6.
	Propsed Projects

Dealt with under 4 above.

	

	7.
i.

ii.

iii.
	Future of Aberdeenshire Council assets

Tolbooth Museum
The meeting on 2nd March took place and had been minuted, and a further meeting was scheduled for the 24th.  Little further information had been received from Aberdeenshire Council Museums service, and access had not been gained to the museum itself.  This was unsatisfactory, as it looked like the proposed opening on 11th April was now unlikely.
See above

Meeting with the Development Trusts Association

Rory Dutton had met with PB, DF, and Jim Henderson and Michael Innes of the Town Hall Trust.  It had proved useful, and STP were now members.  Various books and pamphlets had been received, and would be useful in future.


	

	8.
	Communication with Members
It was acknowledged that this needed to have much more work done on it.   First,  DF asked that administrative help be given to refresh the members list, and to find out what the e-mail recipients did with newsletters etc.  Vicki Alexander of KMAP felt she could help, and official authorisation was being sought.  It was expected that about £200 would be a reasonable budget, and this was agreed.
Second, the stall for the Feein’ Market needed to be designed, and manned.  DColl had already started on the model for the Planning for Real, and a part of that could be used.  DF asked that we obtain a banner, and NM suggested using Recognition Express, who he had used previously.  Halcon also provided these services.  A budget of £200 was set for the stall.

Thirdly, we need to use the website more effectively.

KMcW suggested that we ensure the logo was always to the forefront, and that our achievements were highlighted.  

DF also stated that we would need public liability insurance for the Feein’ Market, and he was examining this.


	DF
DColl, DF

DF



	9.
	A.O.C.B.
None

	

	10.
	Date of the next meeting 
26th April 2011 at 7:30 pm.
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